PRIDE Committee Faculty Assembly Report 3/12/2010

LGBTQIA Student leadership representatives were invited and the following reps visited the Pride meeting.

1. Caleb Rainey:  Take Back the Night:

•
The main public presentation will be held in the Univ. Center gym, 

April 15, 5:30-8:30.

•
Some professors are offering extra credit to students for attending.

•
Advertising brochures will be available (are now; see attachment and 

please run some off and post them!)

•
The overall program will include two self-defense/ prevention 

courses (12-1:30; 2-3:30, same day).

•
A Survivors presentation will be part of the evening program, titled 

“We are the Ones We Have Been Waiting For”

•
There will be an LGBTQI segment of the program.

•
Faculty/Staff are encouraged to attend.

•
If you can allow a speaker to make a promotion in one of your 

classes, please contact Caleb (crainey@uccs.edu <mailto:crainey@uccs.edu> ).

2. Spectrum:

•
Spectrum is planning a three-day Tri-Pride event on campus, 

Tues-Thurs, April 27, 28, 29.

•
The program will include booths (Tues), a carnival (possibly/ Wed), 

and some films (Thurs).

•
Spectrum is inviting the Pride Committee to host a booth/table at 

the Tuesday event.

•
Kerienne Smith (ksmith@uccs.edu <mailto:ksmith@uccs.edu> ), UCCS 

LGBTQI Resource Center director through MOSAIC, attended and reported the following:

•
She is on hand at the MOSAIC office M/T/F from 2-6.  Her email is 

ksmith@uccs.edu.

•
She is establishing a resource base (having an LGBTQI book drive to 

collect materials by April 30--see her faculty-l email; hoping to establish a library)
•
The resource center web site is up:
http://www.uccs.edu/~lgbtresourcecenter/
•
She is working with others to plan a Day of Silence with possibly a 

rally April 16th (during Take Back the Night time frame)

3.  LGBTQI TASK FORCE news:

•
Alex Ilyasova will be sharing a preliminary report with the Pride 

committee for us to review and respond to at the April mtg. (BTW this is an opportunity for a larger gathering of members for the March and April  committee mtgs. Robyn (also on the TF Committee) reports that they are developing an action plan with this report.

